From: lalter@energymatterspdx.com

To: JWMTR Exhibits

Subject: Support for SB 860

Date: Monday, June 05, 2017 6:07:19 PM
Hi there!

I'm a therapist in private practice and support SB 860. It has been an unfair practice for
therapists for years to not be equally compensated for services we provide. We are often on
the front lines of treating folks with severe depression, anxiety, trauma and suicidality.
Many insurance companies refuse to reimburse for CPT code 90837. Often working with a
client who is coping with trauma, 45 mins is not enough time to provide adequate
treatment. Insurance companies have been in unfair practices for years and have not
reimbursed therapists in an equivalent manner as physicians. As therapists we try to keep
people alive and living a meaningful life. We need to be supported to be able to do our job.

Thank you!

Lesley Alter, LCSW

(503) 286-1004 or (503) 624-1974
fax (503) 286-7909
lalter@energymatterspdx.com

www.energymatterspdx.com
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